
                                              STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                   SELECTMEN  

                MEETING MINUTES MAY 1, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith.  

The Town of Surry received Ck # 116 in the amount of $60.00 from Shawn Voisine for building permit 

#1153 for a barn.  

The Town of Surry received ck# 30876 in the amount of $107.90 for Matt Goodwin for a building permit 

#1154 for a handicapped bathroom.  

Jay Croteau will respond to the email for the Von Krebs Cinterino lot is  not a building lot without a 

variance. 

The selectmen sent a letter to Dickie Davis regarding his building permit.  

The 2012 FEMA information was given to Bruce Smith.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Gourley for work across the street.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Matheson for work to be done next to his property.  

The Town of Surry has received a bid from Allstate for the paving on the Old Walpole Road covering the 

from state highway portion to the Pond Rd. including grinding. The selectmen discussed the distance and 

depth of pavement.  

Steve Goldsmith supplied a quote of $1017.00 from Hamshaw for a generator for the town garage not 

including any electrical work to be done. 

Jason Contrady spoke with the selectmen about the FEMA denial. The Town of Surry has the right to 

appeal the decision and must respond within 60 calendar days. 

The selectmen discussed amending the Town’s current 100 ft ordinance to 75 ft to agree with the state’s 

requirements. Discussed the septic approval for Dickie Davis.  

DRA has approved the Art 12 as amended from the 2023 town meeting. The addition revenue will need 

to be reported on the Revised Estimated Revenue pre Jamie Dow.  

Bruce Smith completed the 2022 Dwelling Unit Response form.  

The  exemption for Nancy Callender was changed from the actual cost of the installation to the 

evaluation. Bruce Smith worked on depreciation of units. Avitar will be contacted on how to enter 

exemptions.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen read the email from Nancy Wilber regarding emergency use of the London Rd.  The 

selectmen will discuss next week. 



The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll. 

John Berlgund discussed five missing checks from 2022. Jill Lane will contact Liberty and Castor for 

missing checks.  

Avitars assessor will upgrade list today.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


